
E.A.A. Chapter 1265, Inc. 
Minutes of General Membership Meeting 

July 17, 2021 
Collier Airpark Ray’s Roost 

 
The meeting was called to order by President Russ Kilgore @ 9:30 AM.  
The reading of the Minutes of the June 2021 Meeting held on the 26th were 
read and accepted without changes. 
 
11 members were in attendance. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 

 
No treasurer present and no report available. 
 

Guests: 
 
None 
 

Old Business: 
 
It is looking good for us to be gifted a Zodiac 601XL project.  
Components complete, e.g., wings, flaps, ailerons, rudder, horizontal 
stabilizer and fuselage, however the only part connected is the 
engine to the fuselage.  All members present said they could devote 
10 hours per month toward completion. Joe Hopwood will be the tech 
advisor as he completed his Zodiac in September 2018.  Also, he will 
investigate the legal steps the chapter should take. 
 

New Business: 
 
The old T-hangers at Foley will be destroyed and rebuilt due to 
hurricane Sally damage. 
 

Project Report:   
 
None. 
 

Safety Report: 



 
None. 

 
Aviation Highlights: 

 
Joe brought several ancient sectional maps of cities on the west 
coast for folks to see and take it they wished. 
 

Administration Comments: 
 
Meeting next month in air conditioning was suggested but we will 
have to see how the Delta Variant of COVID-19 is doing.  Right now, 
it is a fire storm. 
 

Next Meeting: 
 
Our next scheduled meeting date is August 21st at 9:30 AM at Ray’s 
Roost or North????? 
 

There being no further action before the membership, it was MOVED to 
adjourn.  The motion was duly seconded and CARRIED and we resumed 
our hangar flying. 
 
 
Joe Hopwood 
EAA Chapter 1265 Secretary 


